
Federal Communications Commission 
 Washington, D.C. 20554  

 
 

June 27, 2025 
DA 25-556 

 
WC Docket No. 23-234 

 
Mary Pham 
Chief Financial Officer 
SJB Child Development Centers  
1400 Parkmoor Avenue, Suite 220 
San Jose, CA 95126 
mpham@sjbcdc.org 

Dear Ms. Pham: 

The Federal Communications Commission received SJB Child Development Centers’ June 4, 2025 Letter of 
Withdrawal from the Schools and Libraries Cybersecurity Pilot Program (Program).  By this letter, we confirm 
SJB Child Development Centers’ withdrawal from the Program.  If there are any questions regarding this 
withdrawal confirmation, please contact CyberPilot@FCC.gov within five business days.  Approximately five 
business days after you receive this letter, SJB Child Development Centers will be removed from the Program, 
and your pre-discount, three-year budget will be allocated to another participant.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Nicholas E. Page 
 
Nicholas E. Page 
Chief  
Telecommunications Access Policy Division 
Wireline Competition Bureau 

 
 
 
 
Attachment:  SJB Child Development Centers’ June 4, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal 
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June 3, 2025 

Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Managing Director 
445 12th Street SW 
Washington, DC 20554 

RE: Cybersecurity Pilot Program Participation — Request for Withdrawal 
Entity Name: SJB Child Development Centers 
BEN: 17017524 
Application Number: CBR202503400-1 

Dear FCC Cybersecurity Pilot Program Administrator, 

On behalf of SJB Child Development Centers, I respectfully submit this letter to formally withdraw from participation in 
the Federal Communications Commission's Cybersecurity Pilot Program. 

Our organization was inadvertently included in the program due to an application that was submitted in error. 
While we appreciate the FCC's commitment to enhancing cybersecurity for educational institutions, SJB Child 
Development Centers does not intend to participate in the program and will not seek reimbursement for any eligible 
services or equipment under the Pilot. 

Please consider this letter our formal notice of withdrawal and remove our organization from further consideration or 
correspondence related to the Cybersecurity Pilot Program. 

Should you require any additional documentation or confirmation, please contact our Chief Financial Officer, Mary 
Pham, at (408) 414-2700  or via email at mpham@sjbcdc.org. 

Thank you for your understanding and assistance.  

 
 
Mary Pham 
Chief Financial Officer 
SJB Child Development Centers mpham@sjbcdc.org 
(408) 414-2700  

1400 Parkmoor Avenue, Suite 220 | San Jose, CA 95126 | Ph: 408.414.2700 | Fx: 408.521.0242 

Sincerely, 


